	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING



TO THE CABINET 


ON 12th DECEMBER, 2006


TITLE : Future Management of Off Street Car Parks 


RECOMMENDATIONS :

1.  That an Officer Working Group be set up to ensure that the potential benefits described in the Cabinet Report "Corporate Security Strategy - Proposed Developments" and  the Political Cabinet Report "Future Governance of Car Parks" be maximised via joint working arrangements.

2.  That the Officer Working Group be authorised to progress the invitation of expressions of interest surrounding the future management of, and investment in the off street car parks within Salford and that when appropriate, approval for this be delegated to the Lead Member for Planning.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

Members will be aware of the contents of the reports contained within the "background documents".

As part of the retendering process for the decriminalised parking contract the future governance of car parks across the City has been raised informally with some bidders (those that were shortlisted) in order to gauge interest.  However, given that it was not included in the original OJEU notice a separate notice will now be required in order to progress the matter formally.  It is clear from the experience of other Authorities that there are close connections between the management of CCTV operations and off street car parks and that advantages may be gained by considering the two areas as one.

Given the fact that the City Council are currently exploring options for both the rationalisation of CCTV and the future governance of the off street car parks it is recommended that a joint Officer Working Group be set up to ensure that the maximum benefits are achieved through joint working and that expressions of interest be invited in order to allow a business case to be put together for Members to consider.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

Corporate Security Strategy - Proposed Developments - Cabinet Briefing 14th November 2006.

Future Governance of Car Parks - Political Cabinet September 2006.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:  Existing budgets (officer time).

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS




Provided by :N/A at this stage it is proposed that a legal representative be co-opted onto the working group.

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :N/A at this stage it is proposed that a financial representative be co-opted onto the working group.

3. ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS


Provided by:N/A at this stage.

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

	


CONTACT OFFICER :

Steven Lee, Director of Engineering, Urban Vision ext 4871. 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

ALL WARDS


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Best Value; Budget Strategy; Crime & Disorder; Transport Strategy; 



